

北京一零一中 2023-2024 学年度第二学期期中练习

初一英语

第一部分 听力理解(共25分)

一、听后选择(共15分,每小题1.5分) 第一节 听下面 4 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中 洗出最佳洗项。每段对话你将听两遍。 请听一段对话,完成第1小题。 1. What's the man's sister? A. A teacher. B. A driver. C. A nurse. 请听一段对话,完成第2小题。 2. What kind of music does the girl like? C. Rock music A. Country music B. Pop music 请听一段对话,完成第3小题。 3. What are the speakers going to do next? C. Go swimming. A. Go skating. B. Watch a DVD. 请听一段对话,完成第4小题。 4. How much time does Betty have before the train leaves? A. Five minutes. B. Fifteen minutes. C. Twenty minutes. 第二节 听下面 3 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有两个小题,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。每段对话或独白你将听两遍。 请听一段对话,完成第5至第6小题。 5. Where does the conversation most likely take place? B. In the kitchen. C. At a tea house. A. In a restaurant. 6. What did the man order? B. Beef and ice. C. Beef and tea. A. Beef and coffee. 请听一段对话,完成第7至第8小题。 7. Where does the woman want to go? C. To the supermarket. A. To the bookstore. B. To the art museum 8. What can we learn from the conversation A. Buses come every 30 minutes. B. The bus stop is on the 5th street. C. Bop 5, 25 or 24 go to the art museum. 谢明仁段独白,完成第9至第10小题。 9. What should you do in class if you want to talk? 第1页 共10页



C. Raise your hand.

A. Talk loud.

B. Write it down.

10. Why does the speaker talk about this?

- A. To introduce some school rules.
- B. To ask the students to follow the rules.
- C. To share some ideas on the school rules.

二、听后回答(共10分,每小题2分)

听对话,根据对话内容笔头回答问题。每段对话你将听两遍。 请听一段对话,完成第11小题。 11. Why does the woman like to go to the Amazon Jungle?

请听一段对话,完成第 12 小鹰。 12. When will the speakers go for a bike ride?

请听一段对话,完成第 13 小题。 13. What color does the woman's daughter like?

请听一段对话,完成第 14 至第 15 小题。 14. What do they want to learn this weekend?

15. How can they get there?

第二部分知识运用(共18分)

三、单项填空(共10分,每小题1分) 从下面各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选择可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

16. - Why do you like pandas?

- Because _____ are cute and smart.

A. their	B. they	C. them	D. theirs	
17. —Excuse me! you show me your train tickets?				
-Certainly! Here you are.				
A. Can	B. May	C. Must	D. Should	
18 When is Teachers' Day?				
- It is Septem	ber 10 th .			
A. in	B. on	C. at	D. to	
Mom, I want to talk to my dad but I can't find him.				
	第2页	【 共10页		



- Your dad with his friend on the phone in the bedroom.				
A. talk	B. talks	C. is talking	D. are talking	
20. – is it	from your home to s	school?		
– It is about 10 mi	les.			
A. How far	B. How long	C. How many	D. How often	
21. Allen and his brot	her their hor	mework first after school	every day.	
A. finish	B. finlshes	C. is finishing	D. are finishing	
22. – Hey, Jlm, don't	in the hallw	ays! It is too dangerous he	ere.	
– I'm so sorry.				
A. running	B. runs	C. run	D. ran	
23. The earth around the sun every year.				
A. move	B. moves	C. will move	D. is moving	
24 Lily, could you help me the dishes?				
- Sure, mom. I'm coming.				
A, do	B. doing	C. did	D. does	
25 How is everything going, Eric?				
A. Not bad, thanks.		B. It is going to rain.		
C. I am going to school.		D. Not at all.	D. Not at all.	
四、完型填空(共8分,每小题1分)				

阅读下面的短文, 掌握其大意, 然后从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选择最佳选项。

Twins

Most of the time, people look at us in surprise when we are walking down the street. People can't <u>26</u> one of us from the other. Some people like to guess which of us is older or younger but they seldom (几乎不) give the <u>27</u> answer. Even our parents sometimes called us by the wrong names when we were young! Usually we'd tell them they were wrong, <u>28</u> sometimes we just said: "You <u>29</u> it! Congratulations!"

You may have heard of "brood telepathy" (心灵感应) between twins. There are many movies about it. I can tell you that it's <u>30</u>. We both love reading novels and eating snacks. We love to go traveling all over the world. And, it's hard to believe, but we got the very same scores on both the

第3页 共10页



mid-term exams and the final exams in one semester!

People always say we look just like one person. But in fact, there are many 31 between us. One is that one of us has a mole (12) on her face, and the other one doesn't. And our personalities (14) are different, too. One of us like to talk much and the other is 32.

As we spend most of our time playing with each other, neither of us has too many other good friends. But we don't need to 33 about that, because we each have the best sister in the world.

26. A. see	B. watch	C. tell	D. teach
27. A. right	B. funny	C. clean	D. strict
28. A. and	B. but	C. or	D. so
29. A. did	B. got	C. spoke	D. showed
30 A. good	B. true	C. terrible	D. best
31. A. dislikes	B. dreams	C. difficulties	D. differences
32. A. quiet	B. careful	C. boring	D. kind
33. A. write	B. argue	C. worry	D. talk

第三部分 阅读理解(共28分)

五、阅读理解(共28分,每小题2分)

阅读下列文章, 然后从短文后各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中, 选择最佳选项。

A

配对阅读 左栏是对 3 个人的喜好的介绍, 右栏是 4 则广告的介绍。 请从右栏中为每个人

选出最适合的一个广告,并将答题卡上对应题目所选的选项涂黑。

Mr. Smith	A. Fast Food		
An old man. He is living in the	Tasty, quick and clean! Weekday: 8:00 a.m8:00 p.m.		
city, but what he likes is the	Weekend:10:00 a.m11:00 p.m.		
country life.	B. Visit Hawali		
Ben	Visit long sandy beaches. Climb the mountains. Daytime		
He hates hot weather. He feels	temperatures (温度) 24 °C-26 °C, only a little cool by late		
happy when he walks on the sand.	evening.		



Miss Green	C. Come to Austria	
She has nothing to do this	Enjoy the whole village, soil, the forest and the mountains in a	
Saturday. She thinks watching	clean and not expensive hotel. 20 °C-25 °C in the daytime	
films is a good way to kill time.	D. Movies at the Museum	
	Two Indian movies will be shown on Saturday afternoon at the	
	Museum Theater. THE GRAND CANYON: 2:00; THE	
	BUILDERS: 3:50. Tel: 367899.	

B

Luck has always been my closest friend these past five years. As you already know, there are a lot of forest fires during the summer season. Many forests are badly burnt by fire each year.

This hot summer, not far from our house, a forest caught fire. It was in July and it was burning for three days. Luck rushed towards the forest because of the burning heat. There was no longer any hope at that moment to wait for Luck to come back. Suddenly, a fireman ran into my house and told me that my dog Luck succeeded in saving four cats that were caught in the fire. According to the fireman, Luck caught the cats, moving them one by one into a safe place.

I ran out of the house and went with the firemen to the forest to pick up the saved cats. When we arrived, Luck was not there. Then we heard the sound of a dog coming from the forest barking (犬吠). I knew it was the sound of my dog Luck. The firemen followed the tracks (踪泣) of the dog until they found him barking loudly by the side of a hurt fireman who was hopelessly lying on the ground and waiting for someone to save him.

Thanks to Luck, four cats and a fireman were saved. That day, I was very proud of Luck for his two heroic actions.

Later I paid a visit to the fireman in his house with my lovely Luck. It was such a memorable scene when the fireman held Luck close to his chest! "One thousand thanks, Luck, for saving my life," the fireman said.

 We know from the passage that the fire 	
--	--

- A. started in July
- C. burnt up the forest

- B. was far from the house
- D. had been going on for 7 days

38. Why did Luck bark loudly after saving the cats?

- A. He was badly hurt in the big fire. B. He was trying to save the fireman.
- C. He was happy to see the writer coming. D. He couldn't send the cats back to the house.

第5页 共10页



39. What is the passage mainly about.

A. The importance of protecting animals.

C. The writer's love for Luck.

B. The ways to stop a forest fire.D. Luck's heroic actions.

С

Zebra — The Giants of the Animal Kingdom

Hello, young humans. I am a Burchell's zebra (波切尔斑马), a type of plains zebra you'll see most often. In fact. I am a herbivore — that is, I eat only grass and plants. The plains, of course, are flat grasslands. While I'm closely related to the horse and donkey, we are a different species (物种).

Family

We zebras live in very close-knit family units. Each family has a male; five or six females, and several young zebras. Families stay together within large herds, which sometimes have more than a thousand zebras. I live in Botswana (博茨瓦纳), in southern Africa, but you will find plains zebras in many countries in southern and eastern Africa.

Cool stripes

We have beautiful black and white stripes, and as well as making us look cool, they actually keep us cool, too. You see, air moves at different speeds over the black stripes that absorb light and the stripes that reflect light. That means we create our own cooling air currents to help live under the scorching (炽热的) sun of the African plain. How cool is <u>that</u>!

Camouflage (伪装)

Our stripes also help to camouflage us. They break up the outline (轮廓) of our bodies, so it is difficult to see us, especially in the dawn light when our main predators--- lions and hyenas--- are most active. Our stripes also make us appear less attractive to parasites such as blood-sucking horseflies, which can spread fatal (致命的) diseases among herds.

Migration (迁徙)

Zebra migration occurs twice a year in Botswana. In herds of up to 30000, we move from north to south, and then back again. We travel around 500km each way in search of fresh grass fields.

40. According to the article, what can we know about plains zebras?

A. They not only eat grass, but also eat meat sometimes

B. They are in the same group as horses and donkeys.

C. There are more plains zebras than other kinds.

D. They can live anywhere in the world.

41. Zebras live in a family unit _____

A. that has more than a thousand zebras

B. that includes a female, five males and several young zebras

C. where every member has a strong relationship with each other

D. that is quite independent of other families in southern Africa

第6页 共10页



42. The underlined word "that" (paragraph 3) refers to that _____

A. stripes can take in light to keep zebras warm

- B. stripes making zebras stand out from other animals.
- C. stripes of different colours make zebras look fashionable

D. air can move over the stripes to help cool zebras down in hot weather

- 43. Stripes can protect zebras by _____
- A. reflecting (反射) light to scare away other animals
- B. making it difficult for predators to see them
- C. attracting parasites such as blood-sucking horseflies
- D. spreading diseases to other animals to make them sick

D

In 1993, Swedish psychologist K. Anders Ericsson set out to find the secret to turning a typical teen into a violin master (大师). His answer? Practice: 10,000 hours of it. This figure gained popularity and Malcolm Gladwell highlighted it as "the magic number of greatness" in his 2008 book *Outliers*.

The idea that 'practice makes perfect' has been around for a long time. People have believed that anyone can become a sports star, musician, or singer like LeBron James, Yo-Yo Ma, or Celine Dion if they practice enough. But can it be that simple? Not every expert agrees. While training is important to learning, spending your lifetime trying something over and over doesn't mean you'll go professional, says Zach Hambrick, a psychologist at Michigan State University.

Being excellent isn't only about how much you work, but also about who is doing the work. According to studies reviewed by Hambrick, the time spent practicing only explains about one-quarter of the difference in skill levels across various fields like music, sports, education, and professional areas. Other factors, such as a person's age, intelligence, and natural gifts, all played big roles in setting apart the better from the best.

Genes (基因) play a significant role in shaping our physical and intellectual abilities. For example, being tall can be an advantage in basketball, and having a wide range of vocal pitches (音高) might make you a standout in a choir. However, no amount of practice can change your height or expand your vocal range to cover every musical octave (八度), just like playing the piano a lot won't make your fingers longer. "Of course, this doesn't mean we should all <u>quit</u> practicing," Hambrick says. We aren't born with the skills to pirouette (单脚尖旋转). But perfection in 10,000 hours? There's no guarantee.

44. If you want to be a violin master, which of the following is true?

- A. Just practice the violin a lot. B. Talent doesn't help.
- C. Practice, talent, and other things matter. D. 10,000 hours of practice always works.

45. In the last paragraph, what does the underlined word "quit" mean?

A. stop B. continue C. begin D. rest

第7页 共10页



46. What is the best title for the passage? A. The Truth about 10,000 Hours

C. Natural Gifts V.S. Hard Work

B. Practice is Enough for Success D. Getting Good at Things

47. Based on the article, what would the author most likely (最有可能) agree with?

A. You can't teach an old dog new tricks.

B. Practice is much more important than talents.

C. If you work hard enough, you are sure to be perfect.

D. Success is made up of many parts, such as talents, age, and hard work.

第四部分 书面表达(共31分)

六、阅读表达(共10分,第48-50题每小题2分,第51题4分)

Electric scooter-sharing is becoming popular in cities because it is cheap and eco-friendly. These scooters, weighing 30 to 40 pounds, can go up to 15 mph.

Santa Monica, California was the first U.S. city to have this service in September 2017. People use a smartphone app to find and unlock one of the over 1,000 available scooters. A ride costs \$1 plus 15 cents per minute.

Mayor Pete Buttigieg from South Bend, Indiana also likes the idea. His city wants to use them to improve public transport. South Bend was among the first to use bike-sharing, where people can leave shared bikes on public land. Buttigieg said they like being early adopters and would welcome the technology if safety problems are solved.



"We want these new systems to be legal and safe," said Constance Farrell from Santa Monica. "We support electric scooters because they help us live in different ways and reduce carbon footprint." However, there have been eight accidents, including one serious head injury, since the scooters started. Riders must have a driver's license, not ride on sidewalks, and not carry passengers.

48. Why is electric scooter-sharing becoming popular?

49. When did Santa Monica become the first U.S. city to have an electric scooter-share service?

50. According to Farrell, how many accidents have been there after the scooters started?

51. Do you think travelling by scooter is a good way of transport? Why? (At least 2 reasons)



_	完成句子	(共9分,	每空1分)	
	根据下面	各题所给的	中文内容填空。	每空只填写一个词。

52. 在晚上我或者看电视成者玩电子游戏。

In the evening, I ______ watch TV _____ play computer games.

- 53. 他不得不穿皮服吗? Does bo ______ wear the school uniform?
- 54. 那听起来不错。 That_____
- 55. 每天我用一小时写作业。 li_____ me an hour _____ my homework every day.
- 八、文段表达(10分)

56. 从下面两个题目中任选一题。根据所给提示、完成一篇不少于 50 词的英语文段写作。所 给提示词语仅供选用、请不要写出你的真实校名和姓名。

假扣你是李华。好手列伊始。你的外国朋友 Tom 听说你们学校的社团很丰富,写信询问你们学

校都有哪些社团。你想加入哪个社团和你想加入这个社团的原因。请你针对他提及的问题写一

井田信。

- 提示词语: join, club, member, can, be good at
- 提示问题: I. What clubs do you have in your school?
 - 2. What club do you want to join?
 - 3. Why do you want to join this club?

Dear Tom.

Yours, Li Hua

题目②

校园生活是多安多彩的,校园生活也是充满活力与挑战的。吴英文网站正在开展以"我的校园 生活"为主题的征文活动。假定你是李华,请用英语写一篇短文投稿,读读你导目的校园生活。 提示词语: colorful, icam different subjects, share wonderful moments with friends, play sports after class

第9页 共10页



提示问题: 1. What is your school life like?

2. How do you feel about your school life?

Dear Editor,

- -

Yours, Li Hua



北京一零一中 2023-2024 学年度第二学期期中练习答案

初一英语

一. 听后选择

1-4 CABB

5-10 ACBCCB

二.听后回答

11. Because it is interesting.

12. This afternoon.

13. Blue

14. To play the guitar.

15. By bus.

三 . 单项选择 16-25 BABCA ACBAA

四.完型填空 26-33 CABB BDAC

五 . 阅读理解 CBD ABD CCDB CAAD

六.阅读表达

48. Because it is cheap and eco-friendly.

49. In September, 2017

50.8

51.Yes. Because we can do some exercise by using scooter so that we are able to keep healthy and we can avoid traffic jam by using scooter so that the traffic condition can be improved.

七 . 完成句子 52. either...or... 53. have to 54. sounds good/great

55. takes, to finish/to do

八. 文段表达

Possible versions:

1. Dear Tom,

I hope this letter finds you well. I would like to introduce some of the clubs in our



school. We are offered with a variety of choices, such as music club, dance club and sports club. I plan to join the sports club.

There are several reasons why I am applying for the sports club. Firstly, I have a good command of various sports--- soccer and basketball are activities that I excel in. Besides, I always have a passion for sports, which means I would be fully devoted to the practice and training. Moreover, I have a strong leadership and communication skills. I have successfully encouraged my classmates to participate in after-school exercises and led them in various activities.

What kind of club are you interested in? Please write to me soon. I can't wait to hear from you! Yours,

Li Hua

2. Dear Editor,

I'm a middle school student now and I'm glad to tell you something about my school life.

My school is truly beautiful, filled with lush greenery and blooming flowers. Both my teachers and classmates are incredibly nice, fostering a warm and welcoming environment. Every day, I'm studying a variety of subjects that keep me engaged and curious. The meals served at school are not only healthy but also tasty. Besides, I regularly participate in sports activities with my friends, which adds a lot of fun to my day. In short, I'm thoroughly enjoying my school life.

> Yours, Li Hua

听力原文

一、听后选择(共15分,每小题1.5分)

第一节 听下面 4 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中 选出最佳选项。每段对话你将听两遍。

请听一段对话,完成第1小题。

- W: Hi, Tom. Is your sister a teacher or a driver?
- M: Oh, she works in a hospital.

W: That's interesting.

- 请听一段对话,完成第2小题。
- W: Hi, Peter, are you listening to music?
- M: Yeah, I love music. And I've got lots of music apps on my phone.

W: I like country music. I also like old songs.

```
请听一段对话,完成第3小题。
```

M: Let's go skating.

W: No, not today. How about watching a DVD?

M: OK. That's a good idea.

请听一段对话,完成第4小题。

M: Why are you in such a hurry, Betty?

W: I'm catching the 9:20 train. But it's 9:05 now.

M: Oh, you still have plenty of time. The train station is just a few minutes away.



第二节 听下面 3 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有两个小题,从每题所给的 A、B、 C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。每段对话或独白你将听两遍。

请听一段对话,完成第5至第6小题。

- W: Are you ready to order now?
- M: Yes. I'll have some roast beef.
- W: How do you want the roast beef? Rare, medium, or well-done?
- M: Well-done. And easy on the salt, please.
- W: Sure. Anything to drink?
- M: Do you have coffee or tea? I'd like decaf.
- W: Yes, we have both. Which one would you like, coffee or tea?
- M. Iced tea, please. And easy on the ice.

请听一段对话,完成第7至第8小题。

W: Excuse me! Could you tell me how to get to the art museum?

M: The art museum? It's a little bit far, about 8 kilometers from here.

- W: Oh, is there a bus I can take there?
- M: Sure, there are a few buses that go there. Bus 5, 15 or 24.
- W: Thank you! Where is the bus stop?
- M: The bus stop is on the 4th street. You just need to go straight and turn left at the second

crossing. Then you'll see it in front of the bookstore, opposite the supermarket.

- W: By the way, how often do the buses come?
- M: Every 10 minutes, and it takes about 30 minutes to get to the art museum.
- W: Thank you so much.
- M: You are welcome

请听一段独白,完成第9至第10小题。

Hi everyone, I hope you're all well! I want to remind you about a few simple rules we have at our school. First, you must all wear school uniforms. This is because it shows you're part of the same group. It's nice when you all match. Also, it's important to arrive at school on time. When you're on time, you won't miss any of your lessons or the fun activities for you.

In class, if you need to ask a question or share your thoughts, remember to raise your hand. This way, everyone gets a chance to speak. Plus, always be kind to each other and to the teachers. Kindness makes our school a better place for everyone.

Hope you can follow these rules and enjoy your life here!

二、听后回答(共10分,每小题2分)

听对话,根据对话内容笔头回答问题。每段对话你将听两遍。 请听一段对话,完成第11小题。

M: Where would you like to go for summer vacation?

W: I'd like to go to the Amazon jungle in Brazil.

M: Why do you want to go there?



W: Because it is interesting.

请听一段对话,完成第12小题。

W: What about going for a bike ride? It is such a fine day.

M: I'd love to, but you see, I have got so much homework to do now. Can we go this afternoon? W: OK.

请听一段对话,完成第13小题。

M: What can I do for you, madam?

W: I'd like to buy a dress for my daughter.

M: What colour does she like? We have white, blue and purple.

W: Blue would be fine. It's her favourite.

请听一段对话, 完成第14至第15小题。

M: Hi, Mary! What do you want to do this weekend?

W: Nothing special. Just stay at home. How about you?

M: I want to learn how to play the guitar in the shopping mall. Would you like to go with me?

W: Sounds great! How can we get there?

M: We can go there by bus.